VERMONT LEAGUE OF CITIES AND TOWNS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Thursday, March 21, 2024
MINUTES
VLCT Board Members Present (in person): Bill Fraser, Jessie Baker, Mayor Doenges, Julie Hance.
VLCT Board Members Present (via Zoom): Michael Hogan (arrived at 12:51 pm), Delsie Hoyt Ann Lawless, Kristine Lott (left at 2pm), Nikki Stevens, Georgette Wolf-Ludwig.
VLCT Staff Present: Seth Abbene, Ted Brady, Abby Friedman, Josh Hanford, Jessi Hill, Jeremy Weiss.
VLCT Staff Present via Zoom: Katie Buckley
Agenda Item #1: Call to order by the President; Introductions of New Members and Guests
President Bill Fraser called the meeting to order at 12:21 p.m. Bill asked for a moment of silence for Mary Ann Goulette and her family.
Agenda Item #2: Additions and Deletions to the Agenda
No additions.
Agenda Item #3: Consent Agenda
Mayor Doenges moved to approve the minutes of January 18, 2024, accept the March Personnel Report, and approve the Vehicle Purchase. Jessie Baker seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
Agenda Item #4: Organization Update
Ted Brady provided updates on the UVM Vermont Local Government Institute and the USDA Capacity Grant. Jessi Hill provided an exciting update about the Post Office Sublease moving forward. Ted also addressed Town Meeting Contact Updates, Vermont Municipal Data Project, Federal Funding Assistance Program, new happenings in Risk Management Services, and announced the hiring of Julie McKenzie as VLCT’s new Assistant General Counsel, PACIF, HR & Employment Specialist position.
Agenda Item #5: Accept 2023 Q4 Financials
Seth Abbene provided the Q4 Financials update. Mayor Doenges moved to approve the VLCT Q4 Financials. Julie Hance seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.
Agenda Item #6: Municipal Policing Study
Ted Brady discussed the Municipal Policing Study draft asking the Board how they would like the report to be released. The board discussed the draft report. Ted asked the Board if they wanted the Crime Research Group (CRG) to build a policy recommendation for the next legislative session, for an additional cost. Bill Frasier expressed the Board should seek to use this document to develop policy recommendations whether it is CRG developing the policy or some other entity. Jessie Baker encouraged Ted to socialize the report with stakeholders. 
Agenda Item #7: Break
At 1:40 pm the Board took a break. No business was conducted during this time. The Board reconvened at 1:47.
Agenda Item #8: Legislative Update
Josh Hanford and Ted Brady provided a legislative update.

Agenda Item #9: Executive Director Evaluation
Bill discussed the memo regarding this process to evaluate the Executive Director. Bill encouraged all board members to take the time to fill out the survey. 
Agenda Item #10: Adopt 2024 Equity Committee Workplan and Accept JDEIB Workgroup Report
Ted discussed the report and the recommendations therein. Jessie Baker moved to accept the JDEIB Workgroup Report and thanked the individuals for their efforts. Mayor Doenges seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. Thereupon, Jessie Baker moved to adopt the 2024 equity workplan. Julie Hance seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
Agenda Item#11: Approve VMERS Contribution Rate Recommendation of Treasurer’s Office
Ted presented the recommendation from the Treasurer’s Office to continue increasing VMERS contribution rates for FY26-FY30 at .5 percent a year, and to split those contributions evenly between the employers and employees. Bill Fraser suggested that VLCT support the measure contingent on the employee representatives supporting the measure in the Legislature. Ted explained that the Treasurer was working to secure the support of the VTNEA and the Professional Firefighters of Vermont. Julie Hance moved to support the Treasurers recommended VMERS contribution rates and even split. Jessie Baker seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.
Agenda Item #12 Executive Session
No executive session was needed.
Agenda Item #13 Other Business
Because the Board must approve all multi-year contracts, Ted asked if the Board would be willing to convene a warned special meeting in the coming days to approve the Post Office Sublease contract? Several members of the Board responded in the affirmative. Bill raised a future agenda item about the creation of a municipal investment pool.
Agenda Item #14 Adjourn 
Mayor Doenges moved to adjourn. Julie Hance seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously, and the meeting was adjourned at 2:39 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Jeremy Weiss
Membership and Administrative Coordinator
As Approved by the VLCT Board of Directors on April 18, 2024.	
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